Girdwood Public Safety Task Force
Meeting Minutes Draft 
THU February 11, 2016 
7PM Girdwood Community Room
1. Call to Order, Sam Daniel, Co-Chair

Agenda Approved
2.Introductions/Guests
3.Discussion of letter to AST from Bill Falsey
Sam Daniel explained that in the last MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting, Laura Bowen asked the municipal attorney’s office to research and write a letter challenging the legality of the troopers leaving Girdwood and other communities without service.  

That letter was written by Bill Falsey, and was sent February 3.  This letter is on the GBOS website.

Response from the Alaska Attorney General was received today.  This letter provides feedback that the decision is supported by court cases, and states that the action is legal.  Copy of letter will be uploaded on the www.muni.org website tomorrow.
This clarifies the situation in Girdwood.  If someone wants to pursue a lawsuit against the state, they can.  For now, Task Force needs to focus on the upcoming election.
Larry Holmes asks for clarification of how far the troopers will patrol after 6/30/16.  Jerry Fox answers that the information from AST so far is that they will not come past the Tesoro.  If there is a major event, they will come in, secure the scene, and leave. No investigation, etc.
Sam Daniel adds that Chief Schofield has stated that if Whittier PD does not have all qualifications for investigation, etc. They would secure scene and would have assistance from Dept of Public Safety to investigate.  Mike Opalka states that this is typical of small departments, as they do not have the expertise, equipment, etc to handle investigations, and they rely on help from a Crime Investigation Team (CIT).  Michelle Weston suggests that a Mutual Aid Agreement should be written to clarify if this assistance would come from APD or AST for Girdwood, to ensure that when this assistance is needed, it is clear who is responsible to help.  Whittier has systems in place.  There is still a radio communications problem, but it is likely a pretty easy fix to tie Girdwood Fire Dept in to Whittier communications.
Mike Edgington seeks clarification of the difference in service from AST.  If we have contract with Whittier PD then AST will help with investigations, but if we don’t have police service contract, then they won’t help?  Sam states that some of this is new territory, and we don’t have answers to these questions.

Michelle Weston states that we should understand that we would pay for these services, too.

Girdwood Public Safety Task Force Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos

Sam Daniel states that he and other task force members met with Whittier City Council in January to request a resolution of support for the contract between Girdwood and Whittier Police Department.  This is another step in the potential contract process.  The Whittier City Council will vote on this at their next meeting, which is scheduled for February 16.

Betsy Connell recommends that basics about who is voting and what the area impacted is are clarified for voters by the Public Information Committee.

Allen Cornelison states that he hasn’t heard much about this issue.  Wonders about using VPSO system.  Jerry Fox states that group has investigated this possibility, but VPSO doesn’t match as it’s funded by Native corporations and requires support from AST. Sheriffs were also considered, but infrastructure, etc would be as costly as contracting.
Bill Chadwick states concern that there are only 2 months after election to work out complex contract and liabilities.  

Group discusses that the UAA Justice Center is interested in conducting a poll to provide strategic assessment of what Girdwood wants and needs.

Old Business
4. Public Outreach in preparation for April 5 vote

Creation of Public Information Committee
Committee Volunteers are:

Cindy Shake, Michelle Weston, Kevin Opalka, Kalie Harrison, Betsy Connell, Tommy O’Malley, Support offered by MOA staff (Margaret & Kyle)
Group will meet on WED Feb 17 at 6:30PM at location TBA
Tasks of the committee are:
Create Talking Points regarding election
Media outreach 


Turnagain Times (using paid advertising with public safety message)

Glacier City Gazette (format TBA)

KEUL Show (KEUL recommends SUN night(s)
(Date TBA:  volunteers are Sam Daniel, Mike Opalka and Mike Edgington, they are coordinating with Jon Scudder)
Social media outreach

Presentations to local groups (Rotary, Lions Club, PTA, Girdwood Chamber, etc)

Outreach on Saturdays at the Clinic parking lot

Direct Mail out to property owners/voters


Jon Scudder provided background paper on KEUL show.  

Evening show, likely on Sundays

2 hours

4 people max in the studio – Need 2 to do admin work transcribing calls, 2 on air.

Can advertise the show prior and can do this at least twice before election in April.

Questions can be received via email and text. 

Cannot be live call-in without tape delay.

5. Formation of Public Safety Contract Committee

Formation of Committee

Committee Volunteers are:
Mike Edgington, Michelle Weston, Mike Opalka, Bill Chadwick, Mandy Hawes, Sam Daniel, Lou Theiss, Support offered by MOA staff (Margaret & Kyle)

Group will meet on THU Feb 18 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

It has been recommended that Whittier draft a contract for the committee to review, Michelle Weston suggests that this committee work on Mutual Aid Agreement and ask MOA legal department for standard clauses that they require, in particular those related to liability and indemnity.
6. (Added at meeting) Formation of Public Safety Sub-Committee of the GBOS
Task Force will introduce that this committee be formed at the GBOS at the February 15 meeting.

This committee would interface between GBOS and the Whittier Chief of Police.  GBOS will need to create committee, seek committee members, clarify responsibilities and reporting.  
 
New Business

7. Set Next Task Force Meeting date and time
TBA
